Should I Reenroll My Riparian Forest Buffer in CREP?

_______________________________________________________

Although many Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program (CREP) participants are aware of the special benefits that riparian forest buffers provide to their farms, many are concerned that reenrollment might tie their families’ hands. While many will choose to keep their riparian forest buffers even if they do not reenroll, they will lose out on significant incentives if they miss the opportunity to reenroll as their CREP contract expires. CREP contracts are long-term (10-15 year) commitments, but they are not as rigid as many people believe. They can be revised or even terminated as circumstances and needs change. The purpose of this fact sheet is to provide timely general information on this important topic. Please contact your FSA county office to address your specific reenrollment questions.   To find your FSA county office,please visit: http://www.fsa.usda.gov/FSA/stateOffices?area=stoffice&subject=landing&topic=landing
 
What is required of me to reenroll my buffer? To reenroll your buffer, you need to continue to meet CREP participant eligibility criteria (e.g., you continue to maintain control of the land and do not exceed Adjusted Gross Income limits in the Farm Bill) and your riparian forest buffer needs to be established and functioning as described in the conservation plan in your CREP contract.
Is my buffer eligible to reenroll? Contact your county FSA office several years before your CRP contract expires to review whether additional work needs to be done to bring your buffer into full compliance with your existing contract requirements. In addition, the terms of any applicable conservation easement may impact your reenrollment eligibility.

Can I make changes to my CREP contract when I reenroll? Yes, you may make changes to your CREP contract when you reenroll. Changes may include reducing or increasing the number of acres enrolled in the riparian forest buffer practice, shifting from a grass filter strip to a forest buffer, etc. Please contact your local county FSA office to inquire about your CREP contract.

What happens to the CREP contract and the riparian forest buffer if my land changes hands? Under its succession in interest procedures, FSA can revise the CRP contract to reflect the change in operator and/or tenant. 
What if I retire or die, will this CRP contract “tie” my childrens’ hands? Your heirs may decide to continue with the CRP contract or they can choose to reduce the acres (partially terminate) or terminate the whole CRP contract. No refunds are required if the CREP participant dies before expiration of the contract and there is no succession. 
